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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special
meeting on Friday May 23, 1997 at 7:30 p.m. in the Council
Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Council members present were: Louis Palud, Stan Siemens, Arthur
Dueck, Kerry Eidse.

The purpose of this meeting was to meet with Government and
Military officials to discuss aspects of available programs.
From MEMO were Mr. Bill Gylywychuk, Mr. Ray Hopke, Mr. Ken
Vipond, Major Roy Henderson and 3 other military persons.
Also present were Mr. Frank Kroeker and Mr. Art Cornelson.
Arriving late for the meeting were Mr. Joe Masi and Mr. Mel
Knott of the Disaster Assistance Board.

Council was informed that Safety Inspection Teams were available
to go into houses to check on matters such a hydro safety and
structural integrity of the building. These teams consisted

of the Department of Labour to inspect the structure and the
military to inspect the hydro aspects. There was discussion
relating to these inspection teams and what they would do.
Council felt that these inspections were necessary and that

they should start as soon as arrangements can be made. The length

‘of stay of the military involvement would depend on the number

of requests for assistance.

The situation involving temporary housing was brought to the
table and Mr. Bill Gylywychuk informed Council on the workings
of the temporary housing program.

It was noted that this program was buying time for future
programs to start such as a flood prevention program. This would
allow people in need the time to consider such a program and

to co-ordinate it with their house repairs and rebuilding.

The Disaster Assistance Branch will be paying advances on claims
based on the amount estimated by the inspection of the damage.

The Rosenort Credit Union is being approached on making a
proposal on the Municipality bringing in mobile homes for people
that are in need of long term temporary housing. This would
likely be for people that experienced flood on the main floor
of their house.

The Administrator is to check on having insurance put on the
mobile homes through our insurance program.

At approximately 9:30 p.m., the visitors to the meeting left
and Council remained to discuss further the temporary housing
situation.

Moved by Arthur Dueck, Seconded by Kerry Eidse:

#129/97. Resolved that Council agree with and authorize the
entering into a temporary loan understanding with a lending
institution for the sum of approximately $700,000.00 for the
purpose of purchasing new and used mobile home trailers for
temporary housing units for flood victims with a buy back
arrangement being also in place for the new units when no longer
needed.

Carried.

Moved by Stan Siemens:
That the meeting be now adjourned at 10:00 p.m.
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